

Newsletter Friday 3rd November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk



Spotlight on... Mrs Kay

I've really enjoyed my first half term at Brookburn and I want to thank the pupils, staff and families who have been so welcoming since my arrival

from Barlow Hall.

I have thoroughly enjoyed seeing how well the children have settled into Year 1 from Reception and how the Year 2 children have been amazing role models for them to look up.

As Assistant Head it has been great to get into all the classes within the phase. I've loved seeing the fantastic, high quality teaching and learning that is happening and being able to celebrate the successes of the children in all different areas of the curriculum. As well as being the Assistant Head for KS1, I have a varied role that includes being part of the Early Reading and Phonics team. These are two subjects that I have enjoyed leading on throughout my time as a teacher and I'm extremely passionate about.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any questions regarding any aspect of your child's learning in these areas and I'll be happy to support.

p. Jake

Bike/Scoot to School Mon 13th Nov - Fri 17th Nov Bike to School We start our active travel work

this year with 'Bike to School Week'! We are continuing to focus on how we can fight climate change and would encourage anyone who can cycle or scoot to school to do

All bikes and scooters must be locked and to assist with bike and scooter storage, we have three allocated areas, in addition to the regular bike store:

- 1) Along the outside of EYFS fence, to the right of the front building.
- 2) Both sides along fence to the left of the school entrance within grounds.
- 3) Within playground along rear fence.



PTA / GoHenry Partnership

Brookburn PTA has partnered with GoHenry to help raise funds for the school. GoHenry is a pre-paid debit card and financial learning app for children aged 6-18 yrs which aims to make kids smart with money and to help parents to nurture healthy financial habits in their children. The features have been designed for this age group, and to allow for safety and parent transparency at all times. Children can use the app to set and reach saving goals, learn money skills using quizzes and videos, as well as budget with their pocket money and earn money if you wish to incentivise chores. The cards are printed with a choice of fun designs which children will love. Importantly, you as parents also receive real-time notifications to see where and how much your child has spent. Follow the link below to sign up and get 6 months free membership* and £5 free pocket money.

* charges will apply after 6 months

School will benefit from any membership initiated with this link. https://gohenry-uk.sjv.io/c/4261194/1601466/8511



Your School Lottery

Why not play our lottery to support our school. It costs from just £1 per week and

over 74% of ticket sales money goes to Brookburn and prizes. Please spread the word, anyone over 18 can play and there's a national prize fund of up to £25K plus the guaranteed Brookburn winner every week.

Sign up at:

http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/ and search for Brookburn. Thank you

Intrahealth will be in school on Thursday 9th November to administer the flu vaccine. If you have not returned the consent form or have any queries, call Intrahealth direct on 0333 353397 press option 1, option 4 and one of their specialised team will be happy to help. Year 6 children will have their vaccine in the afternoon after they have returned from their cinema trip.



Newsletter Friday 3rd November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk



Manchester Healthy Schools are holding a parents' interactive webinar that covers the main changes that happen to the brain during the teenage years. The session will include: the three key areas of the brain, hormones that influence brain.

three key areas of the brain, hormones that influence brain function, melatonin and sleep, how the brain works, the social brain, how learning about

the brain can help us understand teenage behaviour, and the role of parents in supporting young people at this time.

The session will take place on 10th November from 1pm - 2.30pm.

To book your place scan the QR code or visit: https://www.manchesterhealthyschools.nhs.uk/ events/the-teenage-brain-parents-webinar



The new digital edition of families magazine is now available for parents and carers to view here and includes lots of ideas of things to keep the children occupied in November and December:

Edie, Mary, Lizzie and Nancy came up with a novel way to raise money for Children in Need at the end of last half

term. The girls collected conkers in a large jar and set up a 'Guess the Number of Conkers' stall outside school at the beginning and end of the day. Those wishing to take part paid a small fee to make their guess with a prize given to the closest guess. There were 293 conkers in the jar and the winner was Austin in Year 4 who guessed 294 - congratulations Austin!

In total, £75.50 was raised for Children in Need - very well done to all involved.

How do I know if my child is too ill for school?

The NHS have a very useful page that helps parents to decide whether their child should attend school. This covers infectious diseases and illnesses that we have to be careful we don't pass on to other children in the school.

You can find the information by following the link below:

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

UK Sports have some places available on the following clubs. Follow the link to book:

Tuesday Girls Football Year 3 to Year 6 3.30pm - 4.30pm

https://uk-sports-coaching-ltd.classforkids.io/info/125

Wednesday Mixed Football Year 1 to Year 6 3.30pm - 4.30pm

https://uk-sports-coaching-ltd.classforkids.io/info/126

Thursday Dodgbeball Year 1 to Year 6 3.30pm - 4.30pm

https://uk-sports-coaching-ltd.classforkids.io/info/127

Little Belters Singing Assembly

https://little-belters.classforkids.io

www.littlebelters.co.uk

At the end of last half term, Year 1-6 had a special singing assembly. The children started with a physical warm up, then moved onto a fun, fast paced vocal warm up before learning the song 'Roar' by Katy Perry which all the children sang together. At the end of the assembly, some of the children gave the school a sneak preview of a very special song they will be singing at the 'Carols on Chorlton Green' on Thursday 23rd November as part of the Little Belters Singing Group. If your child is interested in joining Little Belters and you would like to book a FREE taster session for your child, please follow the link below.

'JustHelping' are working with Francis House and St Ann's hospice to raise money as part of their Christmas Tree Collection campaign and are asking for people to register to by scanning the QR code or following the link opposite. Last year the collection raised



£63,078.99 for local charities so it is well worth doing.



Newsletter Friday 3rd November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk



We have recently received complaints from local residents regarding parking. Driveways are being blocked by vehicles and parents are parking on private property. Please could parents park with courtesy ensuring that residents driveways are not blocked and parking is safe. Thank you.

Term Dates

2023-2024

Thu 21 Dec

School closes at 2pm

Spring Term

Mon 8 Jan

Return to school Fri 16 Feb

School closes for half term

Mon 19 - Fri 23 Feb

Half term holiday

Mon 26 Feb

Return to school

Thu 28 Mar

School closes at 2pm

for Easter

No After School Club

Summer Term

Mon 15 Apr

Return to School

Thu 2 May

School closed - INSET

Mon 6 May

School closed - Bank Holi-

day

Fri 24 May

School closes for half term

Mon 27 - Fri 31 May

half term holiday

Mon 3 Jun

Return to school

Fri 19 Jul

School closes at 2pmfor



Weekly

Monday

Flute/Clarinet lessons (am)
Guitar lessons (pm)
Steel pan lessons (pm)

Wednesday

Violin/Cello lessons (am) Year 4 swimming lessons (pm)

Other Events November

Mon 6th Nov

KS1 Reading

Workshop 5-6pm

Tue 7th Nov

Unicef Anti-bullying Project with Barlow Hall

Thu 9th Nov

Flu Vaccine

Y6 Cinema trip (am only flu vaccine will be given in afternoon)

Fri 10th

Remembrance Assembly

Mon 13th - Fri 17th Nov

Anti-bullying week

Bike/Scoot to school week

15th Nov

Reading Buddies from Chorlton High School visiting Year 5

Sat 18th Nov

Den Volunteer Day 10.30am -1pm

Mon 20th - Fri 24th Nov

Road Safety Week

Fri 24th Nov

EYFS Bird of Prey Visit

Mon 27th Nov

Height and Weight Checks
- Rec & Y6

Girl's Futsal Comp

Tue 28th

Progress Evening 3.45-7pm

Thu 30th Nov

SEND Coffee Morning

Progress Evening 3.45-6pm

December

Mon 4th Dec

Boys Futsal Comp

Thu 7th Dec

PTA non-uniform day and Winter Disco



Week ending:	Most	High	Class of the
	Improved	Score	Week
Fri 3 Nov	Polly 4SF	Sebastian 3MC	6MS



School Lunches

Next week we will follow **Week 3** Menu. Click on the menu below to the view the full menu for the week:

Week 3 - Week beginning 6 November

Week 1 - Week beginning 13 November

You can view the full menu menu on our <u>website</u> <u>https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk/parents-carers/school-meals/</u>

Christmas Events for Parents and Carers
Please see below some special Christmas

events taking place that parents and carers are invited to:

Reception Nativity

Tuesday 12th December - 9.15am

Nursery Singalong

Wednesday 13th December 9.15am

Key Stage 1 Performance

Tuesday 19th December 9.15am and 2.15pm

Whole School Carols by Candlelight

Thursday 21st December 1.45pm - 2pm



Newsletter Friday 3rd November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk

